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From: DeHart, Rhett (USASC) <Rhett.DeHart@usdoj.gov>
Sent: ' Tuesday, February 13, 2018 11:34 AM

To: Davis, Drew H

Subject: ‘ RE: Grand Jury Subpoenas - FOIA Requests

Dr. Davis,

Per our phone conversation last week, we prefer that grand jury subpoenas and the contents
therein are not made public. This helps protect an ongoing law enforcement investigation as
well as the rights of individual citizens to a fair investigation and/or fair trial.

Please let me know if you have any other questions.

Thanks,

Rhett

Rhett DeHart — Assistant U.S. Attorney — Charleston, SC — 843-266-1672



From: Foster, James H

Sent: Tuesday, February 20, 2018 2:22 PM
To: Staton, Jennifer A

Subject: FW: Response to your FOIA request
Attachments: 2018_02_16_15_23_00.pdf

From: Foster, James H

Sent: Friday, February 16, 2018 5:41 PM

To: 'Meyerhofer, Kelly' <kmeyerhofer@islandpacket.com>
Cc: Davis, Drew H <Drew.Davis@beaufort.k12.sc.us>
Subject: Response to your FOIA request

February 16, 2018

Kelly Meyerhofer
The Island Packet/Beaufort Gazette

Dear Ms. Meyerhofer:

We are in receipt of your February 16, 2018 request for U.S. Attorney's Office correspondence with the Beaufort County
School District stating a preference for federal subpoenas served to the Beaufort County School District not to be
publicly released. Attached please find a February 13 correspondence from the U.S. Attorney’s Office.

Please let us know if you should require any additional information.

Sincerely,

Jim Foster
Director of Communications





